SPECIAL MEETING

July 27, 2021
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Tuesday, July 27, 2021 at 6:00 P.M. at the Aurora Community Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton; Clerk-Knaus; Foreman-Niemi; 
             Absent:             Supervisor Kippley, Treasurer Gross
Others Present:  Miles Jenson (SEH), Todd Koneczny, Mike & Amanda Sand, Jan Debevec, Gregg Debevec, Barb Debevec, Gordy & Vickie Popovich, Keith & Mary lerick, Robert Westlund, Richard & Karin Krueger, Deb Maki, Bill Maki, Craig Giermann, Chad Skelton, George Kobe, Carol Bowman, Chad Hill, Rick Renner, John Lahti, Kevin Schultz, Kathy & Bill Lesar, Patti Luke, Bob Rutka, John Miettunen, Mike & Chris Collins, Barb & Larry Olson, Jeanene & Chris Hagberg, Patricia Oberg
1.  The Board along with Miles Jenson from SEH held a public forum to explain the East Range Water Project to the residents of the Scenic Acres platted development area, which will be directly served by the new water plant and distribution lines.  Jenson used maps/visual aids to describe the overall project scope including location of the new water plant and intake site.  The water route for the new water lines to the existing Scenic Acres water distribution was reviewed.  Jenson explained the water quality of Lake Mine and expected fire flow capacity for the area.  Estimated costs for the project along with project timeline and important deadlines were shared and questions were answered by the Board and Jenson.  The Board also reviewed with those present the importance of acquiring the existing private system for the elimination of the current public water identification number for Scenic Acres, according to the MN Department of Health.  Skelton indicated there will be some easements that will be needed from a few property owners.  There will probably be a one-time access fee for connecting to the new system but until the project is at 100% design, total costs are not known.  It could be $5,000.00 per connection or it could be way less or even zero cost to homeowners all depending on funding granted from outside sources.  The Board stated the exact access change and monthly utility bill amounts are not known at this time.  The purpose of this meeting was to share the project, get feedback and answer citizen’s questions.  The Board will schedule a future meeting with Scenic Acres residents when more information becomes available.  
IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY SKELTON TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 7:21 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
